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February 23, 2025 

 

OREGON COUNTY CLERKS CELEBRATE ROBIN CHURCH AND URGE SUPPORT OF SCR 12 

 

Dear Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Bonham, and Senators Golden, Manning, and Thatcher: 

The Oregon Association of County Clerks (OACC) would like to express our deepest 
gratitude for former Union County Clerk and former President of OACC. Clerk Robin 
Church’s leadership and election experience have been invaluable to the county and 
state.  

Clerk Church was not afraid to speak up and let her opinion be known. She is a 
wonderful example of a dedicated public servant. Her decades of service to Union 
County are held in high regard. 

The Oregon Association of County Clerks (OACC) strongly supports Senate Concurrent 
Resolution 12 and would like to join with your committee in honoring and celebrating 
Clerk Robin Church. 

Thank you for supporting this bill and moving it forward.  
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